Primary 7S Newsletter

Dear Parents/Guardians,   
[bookmark: _GoBack]Welcome back to your childs’ final term at Fernielea! This year has flown past! It is a really busy term for P7, with plenty going on. We will be having a Health and Wellbeing focus, looking at Living & Growing, Knife Crime and Substance misuse. If you have any questions about what we have discussed in class, please let me know. Alongside this, we will also be getting prepared for the big P7 show at the end of the year – ‘Joseph and the Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat’.
The much anticipated trip to Ardeonaig will also be taking place term. Monday 20th May we will be getting ourselves into a coach and setting of for 5 days of adventure beside the River Tay. We will, of course, keep you updated on any developments of the trip, and we welcome you to contact us at any point with questions or concerns you may have. 
In Maths we will be working on algebra, co-ordinates, position and symmetry. We will still be working on our Mental Maths throughout the term, ensuring that the children are still confident with their addition, subtraction, division and multiplication.  
Our class novel this term will still be “The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe” by C.S Lewis. Through reflective reading, we will be continuing to explore the text and developing a greater understanding of the novel. Big Write this term will take on a fictional focus, whilst continuing to develop punctuation, vocabulary, and ambitious openers and connectives skills. 
Homework and reading will continue as always, and your support with this is appreciated. 
· Homework: Spelling and Maths homework will be given out on a Monday, and is to be handed in on Thursday. Please sign your child’s work along with any other comments or concerns you may have. 
· Reading: This will be heard every Monday, along with a task to be completed at home in their Literacy Homework Jotters. Additional reading will also be set on the Monday, please ensure to sign your child’s Reading Record when it has been completed. 
· PE: Primary 7 will have PE on a Monday and Thursday. Please check with your child that they have appropriate kit for those days. 
If you do ever have any queries or concerns, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 

Kind Regards,
Miss Steel 
